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Ado’s August Air Spray  

  

Welcome to the August information night. A week later than normal but 

just as much fun I hope.  

 

Kon has put the 2020 AGM proposal documents onto the web so I urge you to read them if you are 

interested.   It is hoped the proposal will be signed off by all the branches of South East Qld but from what I 

can gather it is being lead by only a couple of branches Warwick, Toowoomba, Gatton and Lockyer. I won’t 

know any more information until the Presidents meet again on the day of the cartwheel ride. It appears that 

the information is being passed on via the right channels now and every branch will hear news at the same 

time, something that was not happening for a while there. If you are interested in becoming more than a 

volunteer, and remember it is four years away, please come and see me and I can put your interest to the 

next presidents meeting.  Or come along to the meeting after the Cartwheel ride and let them know 

yourself.  The venue that the Qld proposal is Warwick and I have seen evidence that Northern Rivers branch 

(Lismore ) is also keen to put in a proposal for the same year. 

 

The winter chill and some rain seems to have slowed down the attendance rate of our past few branch rides.  

However, Gunther and Dorothy’s ride last Sunday saw 20 bikes and 25 members attend.  Let’s hope the 

weather continues to warm up and we can all play together in the sun again.  Eric is still interested in finding 

ride leaders and it's funny, that when I approach individual members they always recall they have a 

destination that we can visit. Please put your hand up and take us for a ride. Doesn’t matter if it’s for coffee 

down the road or lunch 200 klms away. 

 

We are preparing for the branches camp away next long weekend (May Day long weekend) 29-30 April and 

1st May 2017 so if you have any ideas on where we could hold it I would love to hear from you. I would love 

to see more of the branch involved on this weekend so we are giving you oodles of time to prepare. Please 

put it in your diary now.  Please continue to get involved in your branch. There are members who are really 

putting themselves out there for your benefit please don’t let their efforts go to waste.  

 

A huge thank you to Steve and Denise for opening up their 

home for us the other Saturday Night for a Beanies and 

Bonfire night.  What a great night it was. Lots of giggles and 

banter being thrown around the bonfire and a couple of 

songs by Old Goat made the night a success.  Using Steve’s 

chook chaser to manoeuvre around Steve’s Trials Track’ was 

a lot of fun …. rocks, through the fire and over the top of a 

massive log brought back memories of when I was a lot 

younger and heaps more agile.  
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The branch Third Birthday Party is coming up on the 25th October.   The committee is keen to celebrate and 
the venue is at the restored Old Purga School.  Members are asked to rsvp by the October meeting.   The 
cost is $10 pp for active members and their partners.  Sorry no children are invited to this party.  For a bit of 
fun, we will be having a guessing game, so bring a photo of yourself at around 3 yrs of age.  Don’t show 
anyone else though and give it to Amanda.  Of course you can get your photo back on the night, however, if 
you are worried please make a copy and hand that over.    We are intending to have a bbq tea with salads 
and desert. Any members who have dietary requirements please let us know when you rsvp so that we can 
try to look after you.  See the flyer in the newsletter.  Paula is in the process of chasing up a venue for our 
Christmas Party and more will be said about that in future information nights and on the webpage.  We hope 
that the Christmas Party will be paid from the branch funds from your generosity in purchasing raffle tickets 
this year. 
 
The Cartwheel ride is on this Sunday.  Our Branch Poker Run will start at 9 am from the Ipswich Country 
Club. Registration will be from 8am.  The Country Club will have tea and coffee available for us to purchase.  
Lots of info on the ride calendar about this ride. It is the major fund raiser for the memorial gardens and I 
hope that the members will support this event.   Any monies raised from the poker run go to the memorial 
fund and any monies raised from the raffles goes to the UCARF fund. The South East Branch representatives 
meeting is being held afterwards on the same day. You are welcome to stay and have a listen to any 
information sharing that will be passed onto the branches.  
 
Reminder that the next Working Bee at the Memorial Gardens at Somerset Dam is on Saturday, 20th of 
August! Bring your hat and your tools for a tidy up before the National Memorial Day on the 11th of 
September. 
 
The Mount Lindesay Branch Mater Little Miracles Ride is our branch ride on Sunday 18th September 2016.   
The registered ride will be leaving the main car park of the Middle Green Sports Club, 720 Middle Road, 
Greenbank at 9 am.  Registrations open at 8 am. The ride will be heading out past Beaudesert and returning 
to the grounds arriving somewhere between 10.15 and 10.30 am.  There will be a coffee van on site ready to 
go at 7.45 am.  Our branch will be leaving from Maccas Yamanto at 8 am. 
 
Our new venue at the Ipswich Country Club has proven to be quite a success for both parties.  The 
committee is continuing to work to strengthen this relationship.  Please consider supporting the Country 
Club, not only on branch information nights but on other nights during the week.   
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

    Keep it legal – I’s a watching  ADO 
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Dazza’s Banter             

 

Happy August everyone.  Hope you have all been well since we last caught up. They come around all so quick 

these days. I just can’t believe how quickly 2016 is travelling. Maybe it just seems fast when you age.  

I don’t have too much to chat about this month as I’ve been fairly quiet. Haven’t been out on the bike for a 

branch ride for ever.  Well that’s what it seems like. I’ve been quite busy with family birthday celebrations 

and general churlish behaviour.  

My only ride of noted distance was that of my trip up the highway to Gympie a few weeks back to partake in 

a family members 50th. The ride was as expected boring. Highway riding usually is as most of you would 

know. The most enjoyable part of the road trip was travelling on the new section of road between Cooroy 

and Gympie. Nice smooth road with 110km speed limit to boot. Made for a pleasant trip.  Always a bit of a 

struggle the next morning though throwing the leg over the bike after a BIG night of celebrations.   

Hope everyone is over the “Winter Blues” and keen to get back on the bike with the warmer months coming 

up. Be great to see participant numbers up again like we used to get. I often hear people say they “won’t be 

doing the ride on the weekend because they’ve been on rides to there before”. Make a difference and come 

up with some new adventures that we can all share in. I for one would welcome more breakfast rides. See 

how you go. If you know of a ride you’ve been wanting to do, mention it to Erik or one of the committee 

members.  Let’s try some new places and idea for rides. 

While I remember, keep an eye out in the latest issue of Ride On (Ulysses Monthly mag) there will be photos 

that I supplied from the Memorial Day Working B in a story. 

Told you it would be a quiet one from me this month. Stay safe out there. 

Daz (#64146) 
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 Branch Comms Jul 16          

                                                                                                                                                            
Dear Branches 
Attached is a brochure created by the Monash University School of Clinical Sciences discussing the support 
given by the Ulysses Club via the Ulysses Club Research Fund co-ordinated by Kim Kennerson. You may like to 
distribute this to members via your Branch Newsletters.  
 
In this BranchComms we are also reproducing a letter from Liz Tester, detailing the ride she is doing to raise 
funds both for UCARF and RFDS. Her Itinerary is also attached. 
 
CHARITY RIDE, by Liz Tester #52236 
Greetings fellow Ulysses Club members.  
My name is Liz Tester , I am 48 years old and live at Capel in the South Western region of Western Australia. 
Capel is 212 kilometres south of Perth halfway between Bunbury and Busseltown and I have been associated 
with the Bunbury Branch for approximately 6 years. For the last 3 years I have been riding my own motorcycle, 
a Yamaha 650cc V-Star Cruiser. 
 
So far life's journey has not always been easy and has thrown me a few challenges along the way. From the 
age of 14 years until I reached 30 I suffered from epilepsy and despite medication often had several minor 
seizures per day. Needless to say I was unable to obtain a drivers licence necessitating a reliance on family for 
transport.  
 
In November 1997 I underwent brain surgery to remove a benign tumour from my right temporal globe. The 
successful operation was life changing for me, I obtained my first drivers licence at age 32 and have been 
seizure free life for the past 18 years. 
 
In early 2000 I had a skydiving accident in Busselton. I landed awkwardly fracturing a vertebra in my lower 
back resulting in a transfer to Perth for hospitalisation via the Royal Flying Doctor Service. I spent four weeks 
at Shenton Park Campus of the Royal Perth Hospital before returning home in a brace to recover. Shenton Park 
was a purpose built rehabilitation service facility which closed in 2014 after servicing the community for 121 
years. Thankfully I had a good outcome although I have ongoing pain and receive chiropractic treatment. 
I met my current partner in May 2007 and was introduced to motorcycling. I soon found a strong passion for 
this lifestyle and found that riding has given me a new freedom. 
 
My experiences have developed my philosophy on life and I believe in living it to the full, taking nothing for 
granted and enjoying the little things. 
 
I feel indebted to the RFDS and would like to create some payback. Hence I am undertaking a charity ride 
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beginning on the 31st July 2016 to raise funds travelling around mainland Australia rattling the tin. I will be 
initially escorted by Bunbury Branch and will then meet up with the Warnbro Sound Wanderers Branch at 
Baldivis who will ride with me to Joondalup. I will be supported on the trip by my husband who will be 
following in a Kia Sprinter motorhome. 
 
Some local fund raising has already been achieved by myself and some members of the Bunbury Branch 
including raffles, an open garden and a quiz night. This has achieved a total fund to date of #3,659.40 towards 
our undetermined charity goal. I would especially like to thank Bunbury members Grub, Steve and Greg. 
All proceeds from the charity ride will be split 50/50 between RFDS and UCARF and I have provided a full 
itinerary. Your support along the journey would be greatly appreciated. 
 
Liz Tester, member #52236. 
0407 474 546 liztester67@gmail.com 
 
Editing,  
Kim Kennerson, UCARF Cordinator. 
HELP (please) 
We need to update our list of Branch sanction dates – the date your Branch was given the nod of approval to 
form a Branch, from the National Committee at the time. If you have any information – perhaps a copy of the 
letter from the then National Secretary, or you just "know” (because the information has been handed along 
over time), please let me know. vicepresident@ulysses.org.au  
 
And for those Branches in NSW, just a heads up that the Southern Highlands Recreation and Adventure 
Show will be held in Moss Vale (Illawarra Highway) from Friday 25 November to Sunday 27 November. The 
Macarthur and Wollondilly Wanderers Branches will be manning the stand, so pop along to say hi. The 
National Committee will be holding a NatCom meeting in the area at the same time, and we will be there for a 
look. A flyer for this event can be found in a News Article on the club's website. 
 
Branch Page on the National Website - a reminder 
On the national website we have all Branches listed, which can be searched by state, including logos and 
current contact information. Some Branches have provided photos to give an indication of what the Branch 
gets up to as a snapshot in the Branches pages, before the person essentially goes to the actual Branch 
website.  
Can you please follow the website  link, to the Branches page,  find your Branch, check the contacts, make 
sure that the logo is the current one, and if changes or updates are necessary, send these to Jen 
(webmaster@ulysses.org.au)  to implement. Note this is not for the actual Branch website, just that landing 
page on the main website. If you would like to also provide photos that would be good as well. We love 
photos! 
 
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held in Launceston 
 
The Minutes of that meeting have been completed and are available on the website 
 
And while we are on the subject of Minutes, the Minutes of the National Committee meeting held in April can 
be found here. 
 
As usual, you will need to login to the website to view these documents. 
 

The National Committee 
Helena, Jen, Mark, John, Henry, Allan and Peter 

  

mailto:liztester67@gmail.com
mailto:vicepresident@ulysses.org.au
http://connect2.merlinfx.com.au/lt.php?c=2628&m=3811&nl=605&s=d015d693f209a674b5c1d9947ef69d6f&lid=43656&l=-http--www.ulyssesclub.org/Branches.aspx%20
mailto:webmaster@ulysses.org.au
http://connect2.merlinfx.com.au/lt.php?c=2628&m=3811&nl=605&s=d015d693f209a674b5c1d9947ef69d6f&lid=43657&l=-http--www.ulyssesclub.org/Portals/0/documents/MemberOnlyDocs/Minutes/natcom_extended/2016/NatComMarch2016.pdf
http://connect2.merlinfx.com.au/lt.php?c=2628&m=3811&nl=605&s=d015d693f209a674b5c1d9947ef69d6f&lid=43658&l=-http--www.ulyssesclub.org/Portals/0/documents/MemberOnlyDocs/Minutes/natcom_extended/2016/MinutesApril2016NATCOMMeetingfinal.pdf
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Sheriff’s Court 

James “Windsucker” 50255 
 
Once again another great branch meeting.  The $5 scratchy was won by “Crash” – Ross.  There has been a 
few complaints by members on various things so the Committee has decided to have a suggestion Box.  But 
we have to be sensible about what is written, all suggestions will be addressed by the Committee, so you will 
have to put your name on it.  All suggestions will remain confidential. 
 

FINES AS FOLLOWS 
Con – left indicators on for 8.5klms (and no one told me, how disgraceful!(Kon)) 
Rizzo – acting as if she was 18 again 
Ado – no helmet on DV Ride 
Mick – thunder pants – we’ll say no more 
Eric – for wetting Anni on a ride 
Margaret – more interested in the pokies than the meeting 
 

BIRTHDAYS 

 

  
MISHAP AWARD 
 
NIL     

 

QUOTE OF THE MONTH 
 
Frustration although quite painful at times, it is a very positive and essential part of success. 
 

See you all on the next ride 
Stay Healthy & Safe 

Windsucker  #50255 

Gunther 

Lumberjack – Eric 

Rizzo – Jenny 

Lummey – Kevin 

Hi-Rise - Daz 
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Threads for the Web  
 

Website or Web site: 
A set of interconnected web pages, usually including a homepage, generally located 
on the same server, and prepared and maintained as a collection of information by a 
person, group, or organisation. 

*********************** 
This very interesting article has come to my attention recently, something much too 
important to simply forget. 
As the number of wireless bits and pieces are being used these days, there is no 
getting away from them. 
Would recommend a thorough reading at the earliest... 
 
http://tinyurl.com/zgl9j9n 
 
       *********************** 
 
Howza #50507 webmaster 
  
Ipswich Branch website is at:               www.ipswichulysses.com 
Ipswich Branch email address is:         ipswich.ulysses@zoho.com 
Ipswich Branch Ulysses website is at: Ipswich.ulyssesclub.org 
 

 

Radar’s Quote of the Month  

http://tinyurl.com/zgl9j9n
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                Lumberjacks Road Rash 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hi folks, 

It was good to see a lot of bikes turning up for Gunther’s ride last Sunday because the last few rides 

has been very poorly attended with only 5 bikes participating at Ado’s ride to the Laverda Concourse. 

I’m not sure what the problem is as nobody has complained to me about our rides. 

If you are not happy with our rides or the way we do them, then please talk to me and tell me what 

you want changed. 

You are also very welcome to lead a ride. That way we can all go on a ride that you like. 

The next available date for one of your rides is 02/10/2016 and I hope that someone will come forward 

and lead a ride. 

Last month’s rides went good except for the poor attendance. There were a couple of near miss 

incidents on the ride to Advancetown pub but we were lucky that nothing happened. 

Also, a few people were lucky they didn’t get pulled over for speeding as they were speeding past a cop 

with a handheld radar pointing at them going towards Beachmont. 

The ride to Laverda Concourse went well. It looked like we could have gotten a shower on the way 

down but nothing came and shortly after arrival the sun was shining on us. 

Gunther’s ride to Cabarlah went really well with a route to Esk I have never tried before. And I 

thought that I had been on every road in the area. Normally I think that the road to Esk is a boring 

stretch that I just have to get over and done with but this stretch was not bad. Well done Gunther. 

 

Ipswich branch rides: 

Date When Where to meet Ride leader What’s happening Distance 

14/8/2016 09:00 Ipswich 

Country Club 

Windsucker Cartwheel Ride  

19-

21/08/2016 

 Stanthorpe, Top 

of Town Tourist 

Park 

Gunther & 

Dorothy 

Wine Tour – Camping or 

Motel’ing 

 

04/09/2016 08:00 Yamanto

 

Erik 

(Lumberjack) 

Father’s day Ride - Barbeque  

11/09/2016 T.B.A. T.B.A. T.B.A. Memorial ride  

18/09/2016 08:00 Yamanto

 

T.B.A. Mater little miracles (Mt. 

Lindsay)  

 

 

See you all on the rides and ride safe. 

Erik (Lumberjack.) 
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Article received from Ipswich City Council 

(It may be of interest to yourself or a family member) 

 

Road Safety Week senior driver workshop, August 24 
Senior Constable Kerrin Sheedy on Aug 3, 2016 @ 2:15pm 

 

Speak up for road safety 

Stay alive, survive the fatal five. 

This workshop is perfect for senior drivers to refresh their skills and learn new tips to ensure they remain 
safe and independent in the years to come focusing on traffic incidence and reporting and the fatal 
five: speeding, drink and drug driving, seatbelts, fatigue and distraction. 

When: Wednesday, August 24 

Time: 9.30am to 12.30pm 

Where: Cunningham room, Ipswich Civc Centre – Cnr Limestone and Nicholas Streets, Ipswich 

A free light lunch will be included.  

Bookings are essential as there are limited places available. 

Please RSVP by Friday, August 20 by contacting the Social Development Branch on (07) 3810 6655 or here. 

 

 

Look who has a new bike – Steven (Angry) 1100 VStar 

 

 

http://mypolice.qld.gov.au/ipswich/author/ipswichkerrin/
http://mypolice.qld.gov.au/ipswich/2016/08/03/road-safety-week-senior-driver-workshop-august-24/
http://www.ipswich.qld.gov.au/


  P a g e  | 12 

  

Our 3rd Birthday  

Come along and celebrate our 3rd Birthday 

on 

Saturday 22 October 2016 

Start at 6pm 

Purga Hall 

 Purga School Road 

 

BYO:  Drinks & Chairs 

No Camp Overs 

Cost $10 per person 

RSVP: 10 October 2016 

 

For a fun evening please bring along a 

toddler photo to play in the guessing game 
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LAVERDA CONCOURSE RIDE REPORT 
 
 
Well seeing I lead the ride I think it is only fair for me to put in a report.  
 

Saturday was wet and miserable so I was looking at the skies regularly wondering if the ride should proceed.   
Kon called on the blower on the Saturday to say the Laverda Club had not cancelled as yet so it was sit and 
wait the night out.  
 
Sunday morning came and the skies were a little friendlier.  Spook had indicated the night before he might 
attend and he called from his veranda to see if we were still on.   When I arrived at the Yamanto shopping 
centre there was only one other member waiting so I figured it was going to be a small group and it was.   
Eric and Anni, Spook, Windsucker, the Old Goat and I, a small but energetic bunch.   All had different ways on 
getting to Cleveland but as I was the one with the GPS and the leaders tag against my name so I went my 
own way. No tolls. No hassles and the ride was very uneventful.  
 

 
We paid the $10 entry fee and decided to go our own way and 
meet back at noon to see if we were ready to go home. The 
numbers were down from previous years both spectators and 
entrants for the show. Lots of interesting bikes on show including 
a 1927 Indian.  Must have been my bike’s great gran daddy.    

 
 

 
The owner actually rode the Indian to the event.    A 1100 
Kawasaki, a 500 kwacka triple and a sidecar which caters for 
wheelchair riders were some which caught my eyes.   There 
were many highlights for me including a reminder to me of 
Sgt Lenny Yarrow riding the white police bike behind me on 
my 500cc Kawasaki.  Btw He always Won. 

     
 
 
 
 

Everyone, bar the Old Goat (who had decided to stay on longer), 
met me back at the entrance at 12 noon and we decided to head 
home.  Eric and Anni cut and run at some stage to go for some 
tucker and the rest of us just had a leisurely choof home.  
 
 
 
Thanks to the small band who braved the skies to join me. To 

those who didn’t, well the rain stayed away and you missed out on seeing some spectacular machinery. 
Maybe next time we will have more takers. 

 
Ado 
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 Ride Report        By Tony. Aka (Spook)    

 

“A special Thursday Ride’’ 7th July, 2016.                  
 
A bunch of Ulyssians got together on Thursday 7th July, 2016 and brought smiles and laughter to a group of 
children that rarely get the opportunity to get up close to the beasts we ride, and for some of us, a part of 
our soul, but get up close they did. These young kids glowed, they touched and felt the bikes with the loving 
care we show when we polish and preen our bikes for a ride.  
As they walked or were pushed in their wheelchair to admire the bikes, they were making their decision 
which bike to go for a ride on, a big decision for some of them. 
 
The smiles and excitement in their faces, as each child took their turn on the back of the steed of their 
choice, makes it all worth while when we give, just a little of our time to others. 
It takes but very little to make a difference in someones life, yours or theirs. 
 
 

 
  

 

Rocky setting off for a few 

laps of the oval with one of 

the children. 

The young lad on the other 

Can Am recons he can do it 

on his own.  

Garry taking his pillion for a few 

laps, these kids had a ball, the big 

kids and the little kids ha,ha. 

 



  P a g e  | 15 

 

 
Focal Vacation Care Visit by Janelle Lind (aka Skittles ) 

On Thursday the 7th July 2016, members of the Lockyer and Ipswich Ulysses branches (plus one friend) gave 

up their time to either show their bikes off or give rides at Focal’s Vacation Care Program for children with 

disabilities.  

Firstly on behalf of Focal Community Living Inc., Kerri Siebenhausen (Out of School Hours Care Coordinator), 

and Elise Campbell (2IC Senior Vacation Care), Support staff and especially the children, we wish to say “a 

very BIG THANK YOU for such generous support to the Vacation Care program”.  

In total (if I counted right) we had 18 bikes come along - 1 trike, 3 x Can Am Spyders and 14 x 2 wheelers. It 

was amazing to even hear them arrive let alone see them all parked.  

 

 

 

 

 

The anticipation of the Bikes event had been building from the first day of the school holidays (the week 

before), so the excitement really amped up once the bikes actually arrived. A few of the children were quite 

hesitant at first, but in the end we couldn’t keep them away, and everyone finished up going for not just one 

but two rides. Some were just shaking with excitement. They were packed with emotions - smiles you can 

see for miles. For some it was - a dream come true.  Immediately the children were asking “Can they come 

back?” “When are they coming back?” “Can they come in September school holidays?”  So it’s safe to say, 

they really loved the whole experience  

Out of all the children there were about 3 that did not want to or could not go on the bikes, however  staff 

ensured that they could see the parked bikes from the room or visit the parked bikes, and have a 

look/listen/feel of the different bikes on display. One young person in particular comes to mind; he really 

loved the feel of the Fox Tail, enjoying the sensory experience. I could see his smile from 20 metres away. 

For those children that were not so strong in the core area, were able to put them onto the Spyder, with a 

staff member and the rider either side. As you can imagine it was really hard to talk the staff into assisting, 

NOT!!! In fact several staff finished up having a turn on the Spyder’s, without a child. We call it staff 

participation   

Old Goat sharing his love of 

bikes with another of the kids. 
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It really was a terrific event, there was tons of enthusiasm and excitement and lots of FUN was had by all… 
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The Farmers Arms Hotel Ride Report 7 August 2016 (by Gunther Pfeiffer) 

The ride into Leichhardt was a little bit foggy from Laidley but the closer we got to Leichhardt you could see 

it was going to be a good day for riding. 

 

Nineteen bikes and 24 members turned up for the ride.  What a surprise as the last few rides the numbers 

have been down.  It must have been the cold and wet weather.   

A small complaint was received about not been able to have a coffee, or use the toiled before we took off 

from Leichhardt.  But Dorothy spoke to the Club Manager on duty, and he said that we could purchase 

coffee and use the toilets before we leave on our rides, as they are open early for the golfers.   So I don’t see 

any problems for future rides that leave from Leichhardt. 
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 We took off at 9am, travelling through Walloon, Rosewood, Laidley, Forest Hill, Glenore Grove and 

Coominya before arriving at our first stop Esk for morning tea.  I think it might have been a little too long for 

some as there was a mad dash to the toilet. 

Being a big group everyone seemed to keep together and that made the ride a pleasure to lead with Old 

Goat taking the tail end Charlie spot. 

Rizzo was not feeling the best and decided to turn around and head for home.  I hope she is feeling better 

for Friday night. 

After our morning tea we took off travelling via the Esk Hampton Road.  A couple of bikes overtook the ride 

leader so they could travel through the twisties without being held up.   I slowed down to keep the 

remaining group together.  But, Old Goat had a small mishap along the way and turned around and went 

back to collect his helmet camera that came off in the mishap.  But he was a little too late as a vehicle had 

run over it and there was not much left to be selvage.  I believe he may be out next week looking for a new 

one. 

We met up again with the riders who have gone ahead at Hampton and travelled to Cabarlah where we 

were to have lunch at The Farmers Arms Hotel. 

 

Because the weather was so nice the group decided to sit out the back to eat our meals.  After our meals 

everyone had full tummies, so we took off to head home. 

We travelled home via Spring Buff, Murphy’s Creek and onto the Warrego Hwy.  Some of the riders stopped 

at McDonalds at Gatton to have a cuppa, and a couple had ice-creams and we said our goodbyes. 

The feedback I received was that everyone seemed to enjoy themselves, so thank you to all for a great day, 

great riding and good company.  I will see you all next time. 

Gunther #43918 
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.Honda Shadow 1999  -VT 1100 C3 Areo 

12 Months rego 

Brand new rear tire, maybe a 1000ks on it. 

Helmet lock, Passenger @ rider foot rests and engine bars. Great Windshield...And sheep wool seat cover, a must. 

Don't forget, shooroos, no Kangas hit whilst using them... 

In the process of getting a new battery, this one not retaining charge, but will be replaced before sale. 

Has been a delight to ride, it will be sorry to let me go...(only done 65,880Kms) 

$4,500.00 ono 

Contact Konrad Walters (Howza) 

0403070527 
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Member Profile        

Name:    Steven Mathison  

Ulysses Member   #65394  

Nickname:   Angry 

Occupation:   Presser 

Current / Previous bike: Honda Shawow VT 400 

I got into bike riding when:       2013 

Toughest Ride:   Queen Mary Falls with Honda Boys 

My life began when:  At 40 years 

I am really bad at:  Not having fun 

My hobbies are   Riding my bike 

Major dislikes:   When I don’t ride 

Smartest thing I’ve done: Having kids 

Biggest regret:   Not saving money 

Best time of my life:  Is now 

Advice to new riders:  Attend a AGM 

 

Newsletter Deadlines 

To give enough time to put the Newsletter together I would need all contributions to be submitted the Sunday night 

before each monthly information night.  Email through to shortcutipswich@gmail.com.  Ride leaders are encouraged 

to write a report for their ride however all members are welcome.  Anything of interest to the members will be 

considered however the name “Newsletter Editor” is just that, and I may need to ‘edit’ from time to time.  Dorothy 

“Short Cut. 

Disclaimer:  The committee feel compelled to include a disclaimer in this newsletter which states that:  We take no 

responsibility for the content of this newsletter now, before or in the future.  The content of this newsletter is largely 

written and/or submitted by the members at large, and where that content will fit it will be included where possible.  

However, we will endeavour to publish only that material deemed appropriate to this branch and if any offence has 

been given then it was not intentional and will be rectified where possible. 

  

mailto:shortcutipswich@gmail.com
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THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS 

Special Thanks to Councillor Wayne Wendt 

For Division 5, Ipswich City Council 

And his staff Denise & Bev for printing our Newsletter 

 


